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28 September 2018 
 
Environment Canterbury 
PO Box 345 
Christchurch 8140  
 
 
Dear Environment Canterbury 
 

REPRESENTATION REVIEW OBJECTION 
 
 
The New Zealand Fish and Game Council objects to the Proposal for Representation for the 2019 
elections as approved by Environment Canterbury (ECan) in August 2018 and depicted in Figure 1. 
 
The Representation Review proposal exceeds the +/- 10% fair representation criteria by a large margin 
in several proposed wards, resulting in aggregate, in a rural representation of 1 Councillor per 38,426 
voters and in the city, 1 Councillor per 47,715 voters.  
 
The specific apportionment of two Councillors to the South Canterbury Ward, is well outside the +/- 10% 
at a 29.9% deviation from the regional average, under this 14 Councillor model.  This revised model 
does not solve the high deviation problem in South Canterbury and creates a distinct disadvantage for 
urban voters. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
On June 21 of this year Environment Canterbury proposed to the citizens of Canterbury a 13-member 
council elected from 7 wards across Canterbury. During the submission period strong submissions from 
South Canterbury appealed for another councillor for South Canterbury - the majority of ECan Council 
agreed and on August 23rd the total number of councillors was increased to 14.  
 
The consequence of that decision means an under representation of Christchurch citizens, while both 
North and South Canterbury are now over-represented by 13% and 29% respectively: 
 
Christchurch residents will have an average councillor to resident ratio of 1:47,715, while the rest of 
Canterbury will be 1:38,426. This means each Christchurch resident's vote is worth about 0.8 of (or 20% 
less than) the votes of other Canterbury residents. 
 
13 COUNCILLOR MODEL  
 
Fish and Game supports the original model proposed in June 2018, for 13 Councillors, as shown in 
Figure 2.  In this model, when the rural ward seats are totalled, the average representation across the 5 
councillor seats is 46,112.  In comparison, the urban seats have 47,715 across the 8 councillor seats.  
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This means both rural and urban areas are very closely aligned with the average representation of 
47,098 when the total Canterbury population is divided by 13. 
 
 Figure 1 
 

 
 
Figure 2  
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Fish and Game wishes to see the current ‘appeal’ proposal declined, with a recommendation to return to 
the previous June 2018 model, or to seek an alternative option which continues to provide a fair and 
representative ratio between rural and urban voters.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Martin Taylor      
Chief Executive       
New Zealand Fish and Game Council    
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